
   

 

  
 Procurement Department 
 150 Greenwich Street 
 4 World Trade Center, 21st Floor 
 New York, NY 10007 
  

February 1, 2019 
 
 
SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR PERFORMANCE OF EXPERT 

PROFESSIONAL REAL ESTATE ADVISORY SERVICES AS 
REQUESTED ON A “CALL-IN” BASIS DURING 2019 THROUGH 2022 
(RFP# 56058) – ADDENDUM #1 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 

The Port Authority of New York and New Jersey (the Authority) hereby amends the subject 
Request for Proposals (RFP), dated January 17, 2019, as follows:  
In the RFP Letter, page 3, Section III., Letter C “Transmittal Letter”, after "For all projects 
referenced, include the name of the company, a contact person and current telephone number for 
verification purposes.” add the following: 

“In addition, include a statement indicating whether the Consultant is proposing as a 
single entity, or as a joint venture. 
1. If a common-law joint venture submits a proposal, all participants in the joint venture 

shall be bound jointly and severally and each participant shall execute the proposal. If 
a single entity proposer cannot demonstrate that it meets all of the referenced 
qualifications, then the single entity proposer may, with others, form a joint venture 
and request that the joint venture be deemed to be the Proposer (i.e. members of the 
joint venture may meet the qualification requirement collectively).  

2.   If the Proposer is a joint venture, the joint venture’s Proposal shall contain an 
executed teaming agreement or, alternatively, if the entities making up the joint 
venture proposer have not executed a teaming agreement, the joint venture’s proposal 
shall contain a summary of key terms of the anticipated agreement. If the joint 
venture proposer is a consortium, partnership or any other form of a joint venture, or 
an association that is not a legal entity, the proposal shall include a letter signed by 
each member indicating a willingness to accept joint and several liability until the 
point at which a corporation, limited liability company or other form of legal entity is 
formed for the purposes of undertaking the Agreement.” 

 
Please Note: The date for receipt of proposals for the subject RFP remains 2:00 P.M. on 
February 11, 2019. 

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Thomas Barlotta at TBarlotta@panynj.gov.   

Sincerely, 
 
Luke Bassis 
Deputy Director 
Procurement Department 
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